DRAFT

Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation

January 4, 2022
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR),  Cindy Brown (CB), Thomas Schmitt (TS),  Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB),  Hugh Morton (HM), Bob McCarthy (BM), Kevin Rioux (KR)

Absent:
Gary Carreiro (GC), Tracy Priestner (TP)

Also Present:
Nicole Pearsall (NP), Town Accountant

KAR opened the meeting at 6:30 p.m. 

KAR read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links: https:// meet.google.com/iyj-hnuo-qtk dial in to this number: +1 562-373-2751‬ PIN: 495 232 760#
1.  FY2023 BUDGET MEETINGS:


A. BOARD OF HEALTH:
Matt Armendo (MA), Director of Public Health and Tayna Ryden (TR), Board of Health, were in attendance to discuss the FY23 budget.  After a short introduction, MA detailed the increases in budget A and the increases in budget B.  He also mentioned what would happen if more cuts were made.  It would result in loss of services that the BOH is mandated by state law to perform. 

B. TRANSFER STATION:
MA discussed the budget and detailed the increase in revenue for FY22 to date.  TR mentioned that they are also tasked with the continued monitoring of the capped landfill.  They receive no revenue from the solar farm leasing the landfill.  They thanked the Cemetery department for all their helped when they were down to one employee. Cuts were possibly mean closing the transfer station.

C. ANIMAL CONTROL:
MA said there is an additional $2,500 in overtime for coverage of nights, weekends and holidays.  They are currently only staffed with one employee.  There is not extra money for completing barn books.  Cuts would mean fines from the state for not keeping up the barn books and no one to pick up deceased animals or rabid animals around town.

D. POLICE:
Postponed to a later date per request of the Chief of Police.

E. CEMETERY:
Steve Souza, Foreman, was in attendance.  BM requested a postponement to be able to discuss thoroughly the budget with Mr. Souza.  

2.  OVERRIDE DISCUSSION:
KAR said she distributed documents regarding the override.  There is a structural deficit that needs to be addressed and the consensous is that an override is the only solution.  David Cole spoke on the urgent needs that need to met outside of the existing budget.  The override needs to be specific in what it is voting.  KAR feels that the BOS and the School Committee are all in favor of an override.  A concrete number needs to be calculated and sent to the taxpayers with details of what it is covering and what will happen if the override does not pass.  KAR had some statistics showing that the cherry sheet nevered recovered from the cuts in 2009,   

3.  TOWN ACCOUNTANT OFFICE & RECORDING CLERK:
KAR said the BOS has authorized posting of the clerk position at last evenings meeting.  GC said the personnel board made some changes to the job description and needs to discuss it with Jim Hartnett to finalize before posting.  NP said the job has not been posted and that it is usually done by the BOS secretary on the website and indeed.  

4.  LIAISON REPORTS:
GC asked if free cash had been certified yet.  NP said it has not and that the consultant will be on Thursday.  The consultant had given and estimate of free cash of $1.5 million.  TS said he is waiting on revenue numbers.  He worked on some numbers for the beach with NP today and Ralph gave him a number of $500k for building permits.  CB said she had asked for information on the budget for the old high school and has not gotten a definitive answer yet.  The school committee thinks that the town should be paying all expenses but the school department is still paying.  NP said that town meeting only gave the BOS the authorization to transfer the school but they have yet to vote to do so.  They are going to use the $100k budgeted for property insurance and electricity but not sure what other expenses.  TS said the long term building committee has been meeting once a month to discuss what to do with the school and is preparing a request for information.
5.  MINUTES:
The minutes of 12/14 was presented for approval.  TS motioned and BM seconded to approve.  The roll call vote was unanimous in favor with HM abstaining. 
6.  TOPICS FOR NEXT AGENDA:
KAR reminded everyone to let their departments know that we would like their budgets and narratives the Thursday before they are scheduled.  We are meeting the next 3 Tuesdays and we need to reschedule Police and Cemetery.  CB said she will send a reminder email to the departments scheduled.

Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:15 p.m. was made by BB and seconded by BM and the roll call vote in favor was unanimous.  The next scheduled meeting will be on January 11th at 6:30 p.m. remotely due to the pandemic.  

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk
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